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The regular monthly business meeting of the Summit Township Sewer Authority was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 9:00 a.m. at the Sewer Authority Building, 8890 Old French Road, Erie, Pennsylvania.

Present: Michael Rose, Vice Chairman; Laban Marsh, Secretary; Michael Andrus, Asst. Secretary; William C. Steff, P.E., Manager; Solicitor George Joseph, The Quinn Law Firm; Jeff Kordes, P.E., Greenman-Pedersen; Chris Hodge, Asst. Project Manager/GIS Technologist; and Caitlyn Haener, Administrative Supervisor. Absent: Chris Fette, Chairman; Mark Welka, Treasurer.
Motion by Mr. Andrus, seconded by Mr. Marsh, to approve the minutes of the August 31, 2023, Regular Business Meeting. Vote 3/0.

Motion by Mr. Marsh, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to approve the Treasurer’s Report as submitted to and reviewed by all Board members. Vote 3/0.
Motion by Mr. Andrus, seconded by Mr. Marsh, to approve the Expenditure Report as submitted to and reviewed by all Board members. Vote 3/0.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Solicitor Joseph reported that the Banister Developer Agreement was filed last month, but an exhibit was missing for an easement. Solicitor Joseph is working on a corrective easement that will make specific reference to the recorded document.
Solicitor Joseph reported that he has been working with Manager Steff regarding the Kowalczyk-Allen Subdivision (Robison Road) developer reimbursement issue discussed at the August Regular Business Meeting. 
Solicitor Joseph reported that he has reviewed the uniform guidance sample provided to the Authority by McGill Power Bell describing policies and procedures governing the administration of federal awards. Solicitor Joseph advised that the federal thresholds for quotation and bidding differ from Pennsylvania requirements. Solicitor Joseph explained that the federal guidelines classify purchases under $10,000 as micro-purchases, for which no quotations or bids are required. Solicitor Joseph explained that small purchases, defined as between $10,000 and $250,000, require quotes. Solicitor Joseph advised that the Pennsylvania bidding thresholds still apply, and that the federal quotation threshold must be observed under the policy because it is lower than the Pennsylvania quotation threshold. 
Solicitor Joseph reported that the Church-Earley easement regarding the development of a parcel on Townhall Road was recorded by the property owners without an exhibit showing the location of the proposed lateral. Solicitor Joseph advised the owners that a corrective easement will be required to include an exhibit.
Solicitor Joseph reported that he has been working with Manager Steff regarding the reimbursement agreement with National Fuel Gas for the potential sewer extension along Robison Road by NFG to connect their facility at 520 Robison Road. Discussion ensued.
Solicitor Joseph reported that he advised Administrative Supervisor Haener regarding the Connection Assistance Project notices. 
Solicitor Joseph reported that two municipal liens were satisfied. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT
Engineer Kordes confirmed with Administrative Supervisor Haener that the final payment has been made to the contractor under the Connection Assistance Project Contract 2022-03. 
Engineer Kordes confirmed with Administrative Supervisor Haener that the final payment has been made to the contractor under the Oliver Road Pump Station Replacement Contract #3. Engineer Kordes reported that the GPI inspector is compiling his reports and developing as-builts.  

Engineer Kordes reported that the walk-through is being conducted at the time of this meeting on Old Perry Relief Sewer Contract 2022-01. Engineer Kordes reports that the only known issue is the flume vault. Engineer Kordes relayed that Konzel has agreed to remove 3-4” of concrete on either side of the channel leading to the flume within the vault, apply an epoxy bonding agent, conform it to the design plan, and fill with non-shrink grout. Engineer Kordes relayed that Konzel estimates this repair will take one day. Engineer Kordes explained that Konzel has yet to install three air-vacuum valves that will be added to the contract. Engineer Kordes is waiting for cost estimates from Konzel to prepare the change order. Engineer Kordes explained that Konzel proposed retainage of $1,000.00 on Payment Application #6, but ultimately was agreeable to a retainage of $5,000.00 until punchlist items are corrected. Engineer Kordes recommends for approval Payment Application #6 in the amount of $49,465.83. Engineer Kordes advised that the contract will remain open for the pending change order. 

Motion by Mr. Andrus, seconded by Mr. Marsh, to approve Payment #6 to Konzel Construction in the amount of $49,465.83 under Old Perry Relief Sewer Contract 2022-01. Vote 3/0. 
Engineer Kordes reported that the Old Perry Relief Electrical Contract 2022-02 was awarded to Church & Murdock Electric, Inc. Engineer Kordes received the contract documents from Church & Murdock Electric, and transmitted them to the Authority for the Chairman’s signature. Manager Steff added that Vice Chairman Rose has countersigned on behalf of the Authority. Engineer Kordes and Manager Steff will decide whether a preconstruction meeting would be beneficial and Engineer Kordes will issue the Notice to Proceed. 
Engineer Kordes reported that Penelec mandated some minor revisions to the Old Perry Highway Relief Electrical Contract plan after the bid documents went out, so a change order will be required to incorporate the Penelec revisions. 
Engineer Kordes reported that the third PennVest Application to draw funds on the loan approved for the Oliver Road improvement contracts was submitted. Administrative Supervisor Haener confirmed that the Authority has received disbursement of $800,013.91 as requested in Application #3. 
Engineer Kordes reported regarding the Oliver Road Gravity Sewer Contract #1. Engineer Kordes has been working with Ravan Air and the equipment manufacturer to examine the discrepancies between the plans and in the elevations provided in the data set for Oliver Road. Engineer Kordes reported that Ravan Air remeasured, GPI agrees with the depth measurements now, and Ravan Air is reprocessing the profile data. Engineer Kordes added that he has requested that Ravan Air plot the data using GPI’s inverts because there are some questions about the level of the survey equipment used. Engineer Kordes has not heard back from Ryan Miles, Terra Works, regarding Terra Works’ plan to collect the data that was not collected due to the by-pass pumping equipment. Engineer Kordes reported that he has been in communication with the EADS group, PA DOT, and PennVest regarding the proposed reroute of the Oliver gravity line. Engineer Kordes confirmed that PA DOT wrote that the proposed reroute is allowable under the current permit with a change order. Engineer Kordes added that the Water Quality Management permit would not need to be amended. 
MANAGER’S REPORT
Manager Steff presented the proposed Policies and Procedures Governing the Administration of Federal Awards. Manager Steff explained that the auditors, McGill Power Bell & Associates, recommend that the Authority should have certain policies and procedures related to federal grant awards received under the PennVest loan agreement. Manager Steff reported that the auditors provided a sample policy as a template. Manager Steff advised that he worked with Solicitor Joseph to revise the policy to best suit the Authority as it is organized. 
Motion by Mr. Andrus, seconded by Mr. Marsh, to adopt the Policies and Procedures Governing the Administration of Federal Awards. Vote 3/0. 

Manager Steff presented the Audited Financial Statements prepared by McGill Power Bell for Fiscal Year 2022 – 2023. Manager Steff explained that Shawn Emerson, CPA, met with the Audit Committee on September 26, 2023, and the financial statements were reviewed in detail. Manager Steff relayed that CPA Emerson reported that the audit was unmodified, with no material discrepancies, and no matters are reportable. 
Motion by Mr. Marsh, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to adopt the Audited Financial Statements as prepared by McGill Power Bell & Associates for the Fiscal Year ended June 30, 2023. Vote 3/0. 

NEW BUSINESS 
With no further business to come before the Board, Mr. Andrus motioned to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Marsh. Vote 3/0.
Vice Chairman Rose adjourned the meeting at 9:45 a.m.
Respectfully submitted by,
Caitlyn Haener

Administrative Supervisor   
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